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BY EMAIL  
October 24, 2022 

Colm Boyle 
Borden Ladner Gervais LLP 
Bay Adelaide Centre, East Tower 
22 Adelaide St. W. 
Toronto ON  M5H 4E3 

Dear Mr. Boyle:  

Re: Kingston Hydro Corporation (Kingston Hydro) 
2023 Cost of Service Rate Application  
OEB File Number: EB-2022-0044 

The Ontario Energy Board received a request on October 24, 2022, from Kingston 
Hydro for an extension to the date for filing a settlement proposal from October 24, 
2022, to October 28, 2022. 

Kingston Hydro advised that the parties continue to work towards drafting a final 
settlement proposal but will not be able to file by the deadline date. Kingston Hydro 
requires additional time to update the models included in the potential settlement 
proposal as a result of updated inflation factors and cost of capital parameters for 2023 
issued by the OEB on October 20, 2022. 

The OEB grants the extension. Accordingly, the date set out in Procedural Order No. 1 
for OEB staff to file any submission on the settlement proposal will be amended from 
October 31, 2022, to November 4, 2022. 

Since the amended date affects the timing for the OEB to adequately review the 
settlement proposal and for any OEB staff submission on the settlement proposal, the 
tentative date of November 11, 2022 for Kingston Hydro to present the settlement 
proposal to the OEB is therefore cancelled. The OEB will reschedule a date for the 
settlement proposal presentation, if necessary. 

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c: All Parties 
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